Minutes of the Methodist Council held on 16-17 February 2006

at All Saints Pastoral Centre, London Colney

Present:
The President, the Vice-President and 52 other voting members.

Apologies:
The Revd J W Wesley Blakey, The Revd David F Coote, Anthea Cox, Miss Rachel Howcroft, Mrs Susan Millman, Mr Andrew Moore, Mr Naboth Muchopa, Ms Gail Nichol, Dr Jane Rajan and The Revd Graham Thompson.

In

attendance:
Mr Norman Mann (Chair, Audit Committee), Dr Clive Marsh (Secretary, Faith and Order Committee), Ms Karen Newsome (Minutes Secretary), Mr Toby Scott (Media Relations Officer)

Letters:
The Council agreed that letters be sent to Ms Gail Nichol, Mr Martin Bower, Mr Robin Holmes, Mrs Susan Howdle and Mr John Chirgwin.

Prayers:
The Revd Peter Cornick (Chaplain) and The Revd Graham Kent (Secretary, Trustees of the Methodist Art Collection) led prayers.

06.1.1
The Minutes of the Methodist Council held on 12 December 2005 were agreed and signed by the President.

06.1.2
The Minutes of the Strategy and Resources Committee held on 16 January 2006 were noted.

06.1.3
Methodist Council Consolidated Accounts (MC/06/01)

Mr Ronald Calver, Connexional Treasurer, introduced the Trustees’ Report, a more expansive report than previous years in order to meet the requirements of the Charity Commission.  The Revd David Deeks, General Secretary, indicated that in future years the Trustees’ Report will increasingly require an account to be given of output as measured against stated objectives, the challenge being to find a way of evaluating the quality and effectiveness of the work done.

Mr Nick Addo, Director of Finance, presented the audited consolidated accounts for the year ended 31 August 2005 (MC/06/01).  Mr Norman Mann, Chair of the Audit Committee, presented the report of the Audit Committee (MC/06/02) and the Council received the report.  Mr Robert Humphreys (Partner, PricewaterhouseCoopers Charities Unit) reported on the work of the Auditors in relation to the accounts and expressed thanks to the finance team and to the Audit Committee for their support during the year.  Noting the need for some minor amendments, the Council acting as managing trustees adopted the Trustees’ report and accounts.  

06.1.4
Use of Funds in Relation to Conflict in Israel and Palestine (Memorial 28) (MC/06/03)


David Deeks presented MC/06/03, being a draft report for the Conference.  With minor amendment, the Council agreed to recommend the report to the Conference, noting that as events develop there may be a requirement for further amendment.

06.1.5
Investment Management Committee (Endowment and Restricted Funds) (MC/06/04)


Ron Calver presented MC/06/04.  The Council received the report and agreed to send a letter of thanks to Mr Martin Bower for his work in this area, and also to Mr Robin Holmes for his associated work.

06.1.6
Future Use and Configuration of Training Institutions (MC/06/05)


The Revd Margaret Jones, Secretary for Presbyteral Ministry, presented MC/06/05.  The Council discussed the report and agreed recommendations 1 and 4.  The Council asked for work to be done to address the points raised in discussion, and it was agreed that a further interim report should be brought back to the April Council.  It was noted that if at that stage the Council does not feel confident to recommend the report to the Conference without seeing its further progress, the date of the SRC in May could be used for a further Council meeting for that purpose.  If the April Council is content with the interim report presented to it, it will recommend that the May SRC approves the final version for recommendation to the Conference.  Council members were invited to submit their comments to Margaret Jones.

06.1.7
Team Focus Project 1: Evangelism (MC/06/06)


The Council welcomed The Revd Keith Davies and Mrs Janet Morley from the core project group, and The Revd Graham Horsley, Evangelism Secretary in the Connexional Team.  As part of the Project’s consultation process, the Council used small groups to discuss the inspirations and the challenges within MC/06/06, and then in plenary session offered feedback for the group to use in the further development of the report.  The Council thanked the project group for their work thus far.

06.1.8
Resourcing Mission Grants Committee Review (MC/06/07)


The Revd Kenneth Howcroft, Assistant Secretary of the Conference, presented MC/06/07.  The Council agreed the proposals and endorsed the membership of the review group as follows:



A Methodist Council member:
The Revd Geoffrey C Reid (Chair)

A District Chair:


The Revd Graham Thompson

A Co-ordinating Secretary:

Anthea Cox/The Revd Kenneth Howcroft



A District Grants Officer:

 To be appointed

06.1.9
Buildings (MC/06/08)


David Deeks presented MC/06/08 and drew attention to resources available from the Property Office in Manchester.  The Council agreed the proposals.

06.1.10
Joint Secretaries Group Report to the Methodist Council (MC/06/09)


David Deeks presented MC/06/09, indicating that the April Council will receive further information so far as it can be available regarding the anticipated timeline for the various projects and reviews currently underway. The Council received the report.  The Council thanked the members of the Joint Secretaries Group and asked that thanks be conveyed to members of the Connexional Team for their ongoing work and commitment.

06.1.11
The Review of the Conference (MC/06/10)


Ken Howcroft presented MC/06/10 on behalf of the Conference Review Group.  The Council engaged in discussion and offered its own contributions in the context of the wider consultation.  A further report will be brought to the April Council.

06.1.12
Complaints and Discipline Review Group - Interim Report (MC/06/11)


The Council welcomed The Revd James A Booth, Chair of the Review Group, who presented MC/06/11.  Following discussion, the Council received the report and:

1.
instructed the Complaints and Discipline Review Group, in consultation with the Law and Polity Committee, to bring to the Conference of 2006 draft amendments to Standing Orders to give effect to the recommendations set out in paragraph 7 of the report;

2.
directed the Group to continue its work and to bring a final report to the Council no later than April 2007 with recommendations to be taken to the Conference of 2007.

06.1.13
Cliff College - Proposals for Sale of Land (MC/06/12)


The Revd Jonathan Kerry, Co-ordinating Secretary for Worship and Learning, presented MC/06/12.  In the context of the ongoing work of the governance scrutiny group with the Cliff College Committee, the Council agreed the proposals within the report.  Subject to a satisfactory surveyor’s report and the approval of the Property Office, the Council agreed that the Cliff College Committee be authorised to proceed with the sale of land as outlined in the report.  The Council further agreed that authority be granted to the Cliff College Committee to retain and apply the proceeds of sale as proposed in the report.

06.1.14
What is a District Chair? (MC/06/13)


Ken Howcroft presented MC/06/13.  The Council engaged in discussion of the report and were asked to submit comments in writing to Ken Howcroft to contribute to the further shaping of the report for the Conference.  It was agreed that the full text of the report will be circulated to the Council but that there will be no major debate in April unless Council members judge it to be necessary upon seeing the developed text.

06.1.15
Disability Justice Strategy (MC/06/14)


The Council welcomed Ms Alison Parker, Equalities and Diversity Project Officer, who spoke about her role and work.  The Council received MC/06/14 and engaged in discussion of the issues.  It was noted that a further report and recommendations will be brought in due course.

06.1.16
The Vice-President shared some personal reflections arising from his experiences in his current role.

06.1.17
Working Relations Between the Methodist Church and NCH (MC/06/15)


The Council welcomed, from NCH, Ms Clare Tickell (Chief Executive), Mr Robin Wendt (Vice-Chair) and The Revd Bill Lynn (Pastoral Director).  Mr Wendt presented MC/06/15, already approved by the NCH Council.  The Methodist Council endorsed the report and agreed to commend its content to District Chairs, presbyters and deacons.  The Council further agreed to keep the issues under review.

06.1.18
M13 (2004) - Membership in the Methodist Church - and M45 (2005) - Eligibility to Hold Office (MC/06/16)


Jonathan Kerry presented MC/06/16 and the Council agreed the report to the Conference as its further reply to Memorial 13 2004 and Memorial 45 2005, with the deletion of the third resolution and appropriate editing of the text.

06.1.19
M7 (2004) - Probationer Ministers as District Representatives to the Conference (MC/06/17)


Subject to Law and Polity Scrutiny, the Council agreed MC/06/17 as its report to the Conference in reply to Memorial 7 2004.

06.1.20
M6 (2004) - Constitution of the Synod - Youth Workers, Community Workers and Training and Development Officers (MC/06/18)


Subject to Law and Polity Scrutiny, the Council agreed MC/06/18 as the substance of its report to the Conference in response to Memorial 6 2004.

06.1.21
Notice of Motion 5 (2004) - Diaconal Ministry (MC/06/19)


The Council agreed to recommend MC/06/19 to the Conference.

06.1.22
Report on Work Undertaken/Being Undertaken by the Faith and Order Committee (MC/06/20)


The Council received MC/06/20.

06.1.23
Archives and History Committee Report (MC/06/21)


The Council received MC/06/21 and agreed to send a letter of thanks to Mr John Chirgwin, retiring treasurer.

06.1.24
Connexional Leadership Team Aide Memoire (MC/06/22)


The Council received MC/06/22.

06.1.25
Diaconal and Ministerial Sessions of Conference 2006 (MC/06/23)


The Council received MC/06/23 and confirmed the judgement of the Business Committee of the Ministerial Session that, for the better treatment of the Conference’s business and to facilitate practical arrangements particular to the Edinburgh venue, the Ministerial Session of the 2006 Conference should begin at 16:00 on Thursday 22 June.

06.1.26
Report of the Discipleship and Church Membership Task Group (MC/06/24)


The Council received MC/06/24.

06.1.27
MAYC Curriculum (MC/06/25)


The Council received MC/06/25, noting that the full document is to be considered by a Methodist Council Reference Group prior to the April Council meeting.

06.1.28
Chair of Methodist International Centre (Euston) Charity Board (MC/06/26)


The Council received MC/06/26 and appointed The Revd Nigel Cowgill as Chair of the Charity Board of Methodist International Centre Euston, with immediate effect.

06.1.29
Chair of the Stationing Committee (MC/06/27)


The Council received MC/06/27 and agreed to nominate to the Conference Mr Ken Jackson for appointment as Chair of the Stationing Committee for an initial period of six years from 1 September 2006.

06.1.30
European Methodist Council, 2006-2007 (MC/06/28)


The Council received MC/06/28 and appointed Ms Rosemary Wells as a representative to the European Methodist Council in 2006-2007.

06.1.31
Cliff College Committee Appointment (MC/06/29)


The Council received MC/06/29 and appointed Mr Neil Fell FCCA as an additional member of the Cliff College Committee, with immediate effect.

06.1.32
Policy for Apportionment of Funds (MC/06/30)


The Council received MC/06/30 and approved the guidelines contained therein, with minor textual amendments.

06.1.33
A Summary of the Conclusions from the Consultation document Lay Worker Appointments: Criteria, Terms and Conditions (MC/06/31)


The Council received MC/06/31.

06.1.34
The 2005 Conference Journal


The Journal of the 2005 Conference, and associated documents, were signed by the President, the Vice-President and the Secretary of the Conference, and attested by Mr Kenvyn Wales and The Revd Carolyn Seaton.  The Council agreed that a letter of thanks be sent to Mrs Susan Howdle, Journal Secretary, in recognition of her work.

The Council concluded with prayer led by Peter Cornick and Graham Kent.

